St. Nicholas Parish Pastoral Council Meeting, Zoom
February 23, 2022
Present:  Father Tom Baldonieri, Graciela Carmona, Sheila Hebein, Cynthia Judge, Traci Laffey, Suzanne Lefevre, Marco Noria, Yvonne Smith and Rob Sullivan.         

Absent:  Jose Juan Mreno
Opening Prayer: 7:03 pm – Led by Father Tom 

Approval of January 25, 2022 Minutes: Yvonne proposed a motion to approve the minutes and Rob seconded. They were unanimously approved.

Parish Update – Fr. Tom

· Renew My Church: Vanessa Baldwin will be our contact from the Archdiocese to work with the two parishes. She will work with the new pastor and staff, as the two parishes join together. This will take 8 to 12 months. Vanessa will be meeting with the staff on Monday, Feb. 28th. Staff is anxious to know what is ahead for them, what the new needs will be. 
· Synodality: Listening Sessions will be held on February 26th and 27th at 2:00 pm and on Feb. 28th at 7:00 pm. Parishioners are invited to attend and share their thoughts around the Pope’s request to hear from the people in the Catholic Church, and those on the margins. There will be 3 focuses of conversation: Communion, Participation and Mission. PPC Members should let Father Tom know if they’d like to help facilitate.
· Re-Lent Groups: This Thursday, Feb 24th at St. Mary’s, there will be a bilingual Lenten Prayer Service to begin the joint venture of praying together in small faith groups during Lent. There will be a concluding session on Saturday, April 23rd at the 4:30 Mass at St. Nicholas. Suzanne Lefevre and Tom Lenz will speak on Saturday at St. Mary’s about the importance of ReLent groups and what it has meant to them. James has been instrumental in efforts to join the two parishes in this Lenten endeavor. 
· Religious Education: There was a Parent Meeting on Sunday, Feb. 20th for parents of 8th graders and sponsors for Confirmation. There were small group discussions, very successful meeting.
· UCYM: Andrea is now working with UCYM, no longer works in the Parish Office. Vanessa will help with UCYM as well.
· Ash Wednesday: The schedule is as follows: 6:30 am Liturgy of the Word; 8:15 am Mass, with the school children from Pope John XXIII School.; 5:00 pm bilingual Liturgy of the Word; 7:00 pm bilingual Mass.
PPC Reports

· The Laudato Si group would like a representative from each Ministry, especially someone from the PPC. Please let Sheila know if you are interested.
· Mary Moring asked whether it was OK to send email messages about gardening and other ideas directly to PPC members. If we preferred she could send the messages to the chair and they could forward the information. While people did not object to the use of their email, it was felt that there would be a better chance of being read if it were sent to them via the chair of the PPC.
· Parish Website: Rob Sullivan has updated the bios for all the new members on the PPC page. We need a new photo of the entire PPC.
· Winter Parish Party: The goal of $60,000 was met. Thanks to all who helped.
· Liturgy Committee: There was a meeting last night. Edgar Vega and other members of the Hispanic community requested more opportunities for Reconciliation for Spanish-speakers, beyond what is offered now.
· The Archdiocesan Women’s Council will be offering several opportunities on Zoom for people to share their thoughts on Synodality. The first session was to be held on Tuesday, March 1st, but that has been postponed. There will be sessions on March 9th and 16th.
New Business

· Yvonne Smith reported that the St. Nicholas team of United Power has been working in Evanston on mental health issues for several years. Now Turning Point, which is located in Skokie, is working closely with the city of Evanston to start a program that will help meet the needs of those living in Evanston with mental health challenges. It is proposed that The Living Room concept, that has been used by Turning Point for several years be developed in Evanston.  A house located near St. Francis Hospital would be renovated and then the Living Room would provide wrap-around services including healthcare, employment training and housing for those in need. Turning Point would operate this program. It is expected that the City Council of Evanston will discuss this matter in the near future.

· Mayor Biss appointed a new alderperson to replace Cicely Fleming who resigned.

Closing Prayer: led by Father Tom.

The Meeting adjourned at 8:37 pm.
